Warwick Band Parents
October 3rd,,  Meeting Minutes

Executive Board Meeting 6:30 PM 

Call to Order by President Mark Myers at 6:38 PM.

Approval of last month’s minutes – A motion was made by Rachelle Buckwalter and seconded by John Cascarella.

Treasurer’s Report – Rick Griswold made a motion to approve and Jen Knecht seconded. Manheim Central notified us that a check from the 2014 competition was never cashed with a brief discussion as to how it should be handled. Also, a thank you note was received for the Memorial Fund donation that was made for Darren’s mother. 
Warwick Band Parents Organization October 2016 Meeting

Treasurer’s Report September 2016

September

Checking



Savings




Total 

Starting Balance: $21,618.47

Starting Balance: $2,850.26




Withdrawals:        $    588.12

Withdrawals:

Deposits:               $  6,146.74

Deposits:
   $         .18

Total:                     $22,404.26

Total:

   $2,850.44

$25,254.47

Withdrawals: Cash Box/Vinyl Creations (Trailers)/Competition Meals/Banquet Deposit/Greco’s/           Sub Fundraiser

Deposits: Pep Stand/Competition Meals/Show Checks/Pillow Sales/Clothing Donation SVS

Notes: There is Appx. $700 in Checking to be transferred to the Elementary Band Camp Acct.  


We have $839.74 to be transferred from PayPal, though that money is already recorded.

Attachments: 2016-2017 Budget Update, Updated Year End Report

Respectfully Submitted: Kyle D. Buckwalter, Treasurer, Warwick Band Parents Organization
	Warwick High School Band WBP - Checking Budget Summary
Prepared 10/3/2016 6:11 PM 2016-2017 School Year

	



	 
	 
	 

	
	Seq
	Description
	Budget Amt
	Actual
	Variance
	

	
	Income
	

	
	1100
	Craft Show
	$1,500.00
	2,217.89
	717.89
	

	
	1200
	Donations
	$1,300.00
	79.00
	-1,221.00
	

	
	1300
	Interest
	$5.00
	180.00
	175.00
	

	
	1400
	Legend Home Show
	$3,750.00
	0
	-3,750.00
	

	
	1500
	Fundraisers
	$1,000.00
	1,184.00
	184.00
	

	
	1600
	Pep Stand
	$2,250.00
	4,040.27
	1,790.27
	

	
	1700
	Photo/Video
	$0.00
	0
	-0.00
	

	
	5100
	Banquet
	$0.00
	0
	-0.00
	

	
	5200
	Cash Box
	$0.00
	460.00
	460.00
	

	
	5300
	Clothing
	$0.00
	955.00
	955.00
	

	
	5500
	Competition Meals
	$0.00
	963.50
	963.50
	

	
	5600
	Competition Tickets
	$0.00
	0
	-0.00
	

	
	6300
	Miscellaneous
	$0.00
	660.25
	660.25
	

	
	 
	Income Totals 
	9,805.00
	10,739.91
	934.91
	

	
	Expenses
	

	
	1500
	Fundraisers
	$0.00
	1,302.00
	-1,302.00
	

	
	5000
	Band Camp
	$300.00
	-1,080.03
	1,380.03
	

	
	5100
	Banquet
	$2,750.00
	190.71
	2,559.29
	

	
	5200
	Cash Box
	$0.00
	460.00
	-460.00
	

	
	5300
	Clothing
	$600.00
	510.95
	89.05
	

	
	5400
	Color Guard
	$1,800.00
	733.23
	1,066.77
	

	
	5500
	Competition Meals
	$0.00
	487.77
	-487.77
	

	
	5600
	Competition Tickets
	$0.00
	0
	0.00
	

	
	5700
	Concert Refreshments
	$500.00
	0
	500.00
	

	
	5800
	Field Maintenance
	$600.00
	1,648.60
	-1,048.60
	

	
	5900
	Field Show
	$1,055.00
	417.86
	637.14
	

	
	6000
	Insurance
	$175.00
	0
	175.00
	

	
	6100
	Leadership Camp
	$500.00
	0
	500.00
	

	
	6200
	Memorial Day Picnic
	$300.00
	0
	300.00
	

	
	6300
	Miscellaneous
	$400.00
	799.78
	-399.78
	

	
	6400
	Pep Rally
	$100.00
	0
	100.00
	

	
	6500
	Sewing Support
	$300.00
	0
	300.00
	

	
	6600
	Spirit
	$100.00
	0
	100.00
	

	
	6700
	Student Support
	$250.00
	0
	250.00
	

	
	6800
	Website
	$75.00
	0
	75.00
	

	
	 
	Expense Totals 
	9,805.00
	5,470.87
	4,334.13
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	Budget Totals 
	0.00
	5,269.04
	5,269.04
	


Director’s Report- 
a) The guard closet needs cleaned out because there are leaks. 
b) The long term sub and Ms. Kline got tubas fixed for us! Once the new director comes we should look at starting a 5 year plan for instruments with instructions for anyone new who may come on board.

Report from Eric Rothenberger – Read by Mark Myers

I am thankful for the students hard work and all the parents help. I believe we are having a very successful season so far and it is only because we are all working together to make this season great in all aspects that we are successful. Share details on the Rehearsal Weekend and possibility of cleaning the spaces we share (as I sent in the other email). Mr. Tenaglia is awaiting release from his current school and is very excited to join us. He hopes he can be with us in a few weeks. Middle School Band night is on 10/28. Mr. Englehart has that information and should be distributing it to Middle School student soon. We will need some extra chaperones that night.
              Report From Mr. Tenaglia - 
              Smart music is something that I would like to continue for the near future. Speaking with a lot of                         colleagues it seems to be a very effective tool in the classroom. I'm working on having other directors in the area help me with the "ins and outs" of how it works. As for charms - you hit the nail on the head... I can't give any opinion on that one except for whatever makes life easier. 

Release date: I've heard 3 dates thus far, Oct 17; Oct 24 and then Nov 4..... Nov 4th is the latest I can be held. My office is packed in boxes and I'm ready to go whenever I get the OK! 
  Old Business 

a) Xtra Man Fundraising Prizes – The top sellers will receive the number of cards sold times $12 plus 1st prize will get $60, 2nd prize $50 and 3rd prize 

          $35. Jen Knecht made a motion to approve and Karen Myers seconded.

b) Home show will be September 30th of next year which is the 5th Saturday of the month. This shouldn’t interfere with some of the things that have been a problem before in the past.

c) Mattress Sale Fundraiser – Admin has approved this. If we want to do it we need to come up with a date and find out what would happen in case of bad weather and cancellation. It was decided to try for a date in January or February 2017. A motion to approve was made by Karen Myers and seconded by Kyle Buckwalter.
New Business

a) Pep Rally Needs – There was discussion on whether to hold the rally Friday or Saturday before championships due to other events. We’ll have to wait to see how the football team does since there may be a play off game that Friday if we make it that far and Saturday afternoon is a possibility as well. 

b) 501C Status – Rusty is working on getting his lawyer to do the paperwork for this because of the time and involvement. More info to follow.

Rick Griswold made a motion to close and Mike Himmelberger seconded at 7:32 PM.

            General Board Meeting 7:30 PM

Call to Order by Mark Myers at 7:40 PM.

Approval of the minutes was made by Rusty Dicks and seconded by Rachelle Buckwalter.

Treasurer’s Report by Kyle Buckwalter – Motion to approve by Rusty Dicks and seconded by Karen Myers.

Warwick Band Parents Organization October 2016 Meeting

Treasurer’s Report September 2016

September

Checking



Savings




Total 

Starting Balance: $21,618.47

Starting Balance: $2,850.26




Withdrawals:        $    588.12

Withdrawals:

Deposits:               $  6,146.74

Deposits:
   $         .18

Total:                     $22,404.26

Total:

   $2,850.44

$25,254.47

Withdrawals: Cash Box/Vinyl Creations (Trailers)/Competition Meals/Banquet Deposit/Greco’s/           Sub Fundraiser

Deposits: Pep Stand/Competition Meals/Show Checks/Pillow Sales/Clothing Donation SVS

Notes: There is Appx. $700 in Checking to be transferred to the Elementary Band Camp Acct.  


We have $839.74 to be transferred from PayPal, though that money is already recorded.

Attachments: 2016-2017 Budget Update, Updated Year End Report

Respectfully Submitted: Kyle D. Buckwalter, Treasurer, Warwick Band Parents Organization
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Director’s Report read by Mark Myers:
Report from Eric Rothenberger – 

I am thankful for the students hard work and all the parents help. I believe we are having a very successful season so far and it is only because we are all working together to make this season great in all aspects that we are successful. Share details on the Rehearsal Weekend and possibility of cleaning the spaces we share (as I sent in the other email). Mr. Tenaglia is awaiting release from his current school and is very excited to join us. He hopes he can be with us in a few weeks. Middle School Band night is on 10/28. Mr. Englehart has that information and should be distributing it to Middle School student soon. We will need some extra chaperones that night.

              Report From Mr. Tenaglia - 
              Smart music is something that I would like to continue for the near future. Speaking with a lot of                         colleagues it seems to be a very effective tool in the classroom. I'm working on having other directors in the area help me with the "ins and outs" of how it works. As for charms - you hit the nail on the head... I can't give any opinion on that one except for whatever makes life easier. 

Release date: I've heard 3 dates thus far, Oct 17; Oct 24 and then Nov 4..... Nov 4th is the latest I can be held. My office is packed in boxes and I'm ready to go whenever I get the OK! 

Old Business

a) Truck Updates – Spencer is working on decals this week and should be done by Friday. Big Red needs some repairs. 

b) Pillow Status – We’re down to 15 pillows to sell.

c) Uniforms – We’ve already been sent $100 for snaps. 3 extra bibbers need to be ordered. The uniforms will need washed after this week again.
d) Yard Signs – Are on order and will hopefully be here next week. Kyle doesn’t know if  stands are included but we can use the ones from the old signs. The total cost was $294.50. A motion to approve was made by Rusty Dicks and seconded by Mike Himmelberger.

e) Chili’s Fundraiser – November 7 & 9. The next parent meeting will be the 7th so there was discussion to go to Chili’s directly following that or hold the meeting there. 1000 flyers have been printed out to distribute at the Halloween parade. 

f) Sub Sale Fundraiser – Still waiting for some money to be handed in.

Committee Reports

a) Chaperones – 2 chaperones are needed for Saturday’s competition.

b) Color guard is getting bloomers for under their dresses.

New Business

a) Kelly Beers has been very helpful with the uniform washing by donating her laundromat and the supplies for this and it’s very much appreciated. A motion was made to give her one free banquet ticket to show our thanks by Jen Knecht and seconded by Brenda Speers. 
b) Banquet – Will be held at Brick Gables this year. The price is increased by $5 but the location is much more convenient and local. They also have a sound system. Tickets will be sold for 2 weeks. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Karen Myers and seconded by Rick Griswold.

